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One of our most 
beautiful moths 
which flies in 
September/October 
and feeds on ivy 
flowers and berries.

The Moat in 

November 

sunshine 
But where are

the waterfowl?
Could Avian flu
be taking a toll? 

A ‘garden’ of
them on 
Churt’s

Recreation 
Ground. 

Wet Autumn
weather

resulted in some 
boggy patches on 

the Flashes.

Frozen fountains and 

webs in DecemberFrensham 

Little 

Pond 
in the early 
December 
cold snap

Photo credits:
Dawn Barrow, Mark Lawson, Suzy 

Mallinder, Brian Johnson, and 
Myra Johnson

Please email your nature observations and 
photos to churtenvironment@gmail.com

to publish in future editions.

Sudden branch 

drop
Many mature trees 
this year responded to 
the hot dry summer 
weather with auto-
amputation. This one 
is in the churchyard.

Prolific 

Fungi

this year at 
the Canadian 
Memorial 
Planting at 
Bramshott.

Stunning 

Autumn 
Colours

Late 

December 

and January 

rainfall 
resulted in 
high levels on 
the River Wey 
at Tilford

Frensham Great Pond
on a still October evening

Merveille du Jour 
(Griposia aprilina)
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